Town of Eustis

Selectmen’s Meeting

6/29/2021

Present: Steve St. Jean, Jed Whiting, Jeff Lecander, Brandi Farnsworth

Attending: Rachel Williams, Kirk Williams, Christine Gregor, Tom Bufalino,
Tony Lojas, Tina O’Donnell, Ragan Beauregard, Peter Farnsworth

Steve started the meeting approximately 6:00pm.

Jed made a motion to accept the minutes from June 15, 2021, meeting, Steve 2™
Steve, Jed, And Jeff in favor.

Denise Blanchette did a presentation over zoom about invasive milfoil danger in
Flagstaff Lake. She talked about how prevention is much cheaper and easier to do
than to have to remove an invasive milfoil from our lake. Grants are available from
the State to help with courtesy boat inspections at the boat launch. The town will
make up flyers to put up showing what plats to look for and what to do if you find
them. Email milfoil@maine.gov with a picture of the plant and if possible, keep
the plant in a something with some water so they can identify the milfoil if the
picture was not good enough. Marcia Higgins did some work with milfoil
inspections possibly in Rangeley so we can reach out to her for help and
information.

Tom Bufalino and Christine Gregor got the liquor license signed by the Selectmen
for the Stratton Plaza.

Mike Hewett has asked for a raise. He was making $14.00 an hour now. Jed made
a motion to give Mike Hewett a raise to $18.00 an hour. Steve 2" Steve, Jed, Jeff,
and Brandi all in favor.

Transfer Station Attendant Steve and Jed performed 8 interviews and had
recommend that the board hire Anthony Lojas, Jed made a motion to hire Anthony
Lojas as the Transfer Station Attendant, Brandi 2nd with discussion. After
discussion with the board and Anthony, it was decided with Steve, Jed, Jeff, and



Brandi in Favor of Hiring Anthony Lojas Starting @ $19.00 with a raise to $20.00
after 90 days.

Richard Nadeau House could possibly be an interest of the Town, The
comprehensive committee will look into options and if it is something that the
Town may want to purchase in the future.

The comprehensive committee will consist of Steve ST. Jean, Peter Farnsworth,
Sue Fotter, Andy Brann , Lynn Schnorr, Patricia Simpson, and Tina O’Donnell.
Rachel will get the latest plan to them to have for the meeting on 7/13 @ Spm.

The lions club had a concern about vehicles in the parade doing burn outs. They
could lose control and hit a bystander. We will write a letter to the family fun days
committee and have them have rules for the parade for years to come.

Jed made a motion to adjourn the meeting Steve 2™ Steve, Jed, Jeff, and Brandi in
favor.

All Town and Water Warrants signed.

The meeting was recorded.



